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Abstract
Draft liaison statement to WBA in response to incoming liaisons relevant to P802.11bh activities.
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Dear WBA members, 

Thank you for the liaisons sent to us over the last couple years:
· Liaison Statement to IEEE 802.11 [1]
· Wi-Fi Identification Scope [2]
· Liaison Statement to IEEE 802.11 [3]
· Wi-Fi Devices Identification [4]

These have raised and described concerns regarding device identification issues when randomized MAC addresses are used.  As you know, we are very appreciative of your liaisons, and they were used to help to formulate the scope of an activity within IEEE 802.11 (project P802.11bh), to address these impacts where they are within the scope of our Standard.

The P802.11bh D1.0, "Randomized and Changing MAC Addresses" amendment is under development, and recently completed 802.11 Working Group Letter Ballot with over 92% approval.  The draft defines two mechanisms to enable private device identification of IEEE 802.11 STAs that use a randomized or changing MAC address. P802.11bh D1.0 is available in the “IEEE Store”, here: https://standards.ieee.org/search/?q=802.11.

We are working on an analysis of the use cases and scenarios described your liaisons, and an evaluation of how (or if) those use cases are covered by the mechanisms in the P802.11bh Draft 1.0.  We are targeting to have this analysis complete by the end of our September face-to-face meeting, and to provide our results to you at that time.

In the meantime we would like to encourage WBA members interested in this topic to obtain a copy of P802.11bh D1.0 from the store, and review the material.  We welcome your comments on our draft, as well as any considerations you have for how these mechanisms map to the concerns raised in your liaisons to us, for comparison with our analysis mentioned above.

Future meeting dates: 
See: http://www.ieee802.org/11/Meetings/Meeting_Plan.html for Future meeting dates of the IEEE 802.11 Working Group]
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Sincerely,
Dorothy Stanley
Chair, IEEE 802.11 WLAN Working Group
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